Shoreline, RG005.34

Finding aid created by La Jolla Historical Society staff using RecordEXPRESS La Jolla Historical Society 7846 Eads Avenue La Jolla, California 92037 (858) 459-5335 https://lajollahistory.org/ 2023

Descriptive Summary

Title: Shoreline

Dates: 1903 - Present

Collection Number: RG005.34

Creator/Collector: La Jolla Historical Society

Extent: .5 linear feet

Repository: La Jolla Historical Society, La Jolla, California 92037

Abstract: The Shoreline Collection is made up of photographs and archival material collected by the La Jolla Historical Society since the 1930s to use for historical research and reference. This Collection consists of mostly photographs with some newspaper articles and documents/reports. There is also a poem about the ocean. Covers all La Jolla shoreline areas including Wipeout Beach and Southward, Point Mencinger, Shell Beach, Children's Pool, La Jolla Cove, La Jolla Sea Caves, and La Jolla Shores and Northward. There are also other miscellaneous areas represented. The topics pertain to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California; its people, places and events. A container list is included on the PDF and HTML versions.

Language of Material: English

Access: The Collection is open for research

Publication Rights: The La Jolla Historical Society holds the copyright to any unpublished materials

Preferred Citation: Courtesy of the La Jolla Historical Society

Acquisition Information: RG005.34

Biography/Administrative History: The La Jolla Historical Society inspires and empowers the community to make La Jolla's diverse past a relevant part of contemporary life.

The La Jolla Historical Society's Collections encompass over 80 years of actively collecting archival material, books, maps, scrapbooks, ephemera, fine art, newspapers, street and land use files, business and personal documents and historic and archaeological artifacts. The Society boasts over 20,000 photographs, over 1000 postcards, 400-plus architectural drawings and approximately 200 oral history recordings.

Collecting was initiated by Howard Randolph and volunteers on the historical committee of the Library Association of La Jolla. The Collection began by gathering photographs and documentation in the late 1930s, which later became the nucleus of the La Jolla Historical Society's Collections. The Society was created in 1963.

Through many moves in location the Society continued collecting and expanding. Accumulated Collections took on its current construct in 2010 after the renovation of the La Jolla Historical Society's campus of structures in central La Jolla, which consists of the 1904 Wisteria Cottage and 1940s Balmer Annex used for exhibits and programming, and a 1909 cottage used for business and research offices. The late Ellen Browning Scripps' 1916 automobile garage was also renovated and now houses the Collection in a modern collections storage facility. Materials are housed in archival boxes, sleeves, envelopes and other archival-safe materials and are cared for according to standards and best practices of the

museum profession. In 2016, the Society initiated new PastPerfect Museum Software to manage and catalog its Collections and in 2018 started using the Online Archive of California to upload searchable information from its Collections to enable improved public access. The Society will continue these processes and look forward to utilizing new opportunities to collect, preserve and share the history of La Jolla.

Scope and Content of Collection: The Shoreline Collection is made up of photographs and archival material collected by the La Jolla Historical Society since the 1930s to use for historical research and reference. This Collection consists of mostly photographs with some newspaper articles and documents/reports. There is also a poem about the ocean. Covers all La Jolla shoreline areas including Wipeout Beach and Southward, Point Mencinger, Shell Beach, Children's Pool, La Jolla Cove, La Jolla Sea Caves, and La Jolla Shores and Northward. There are also other miscellaneous areas represented. The topics pertain to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California; its people, places and events. A container list is included on the PDF and HTML versions.

Container List Below

RG005 – Subject Files (Large) Collection Box 34 - Shoreline

Wipeout Beach & Southward	
	Photograph. Depicts Cuvier Park from the north during stormy weather.
	Photograph. Depicts an empty Whispering Sands Beach, looking northwest. "November 14, 1939."
	Photograph (aerial). Depicts Cuvier Park and Whispering Sands Beach, looking east. September 12, 1945.
	Photograph. Depicts Bird Rock. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , June 23, 1986."
	Photograph. Depicts a man in navy uniform posing with a boy and a woman on a natural arch on Windansea Beach. "1943."
	Photograph. Depicts a pigeon flying by Windansea Beach. The thatched hut can also be seen.
	Photograph. Depicts Windansea Beach under white waters, looking north.
	Photograph. Depicts a woman and a dog at the southern end of Windansea Beach.
	Photograph. Depicts the thatched hut at Windansea Beach at sunset. Photograph. Depicts a surfer out on the water from under the thatched hut at Windansea Beach.
	Photograph. Depicts two people on the southern end of Windansea Beach watching two dogs play, looking south.
	Photograph. Depicts Cuvier Park from South Casa Beach, looking south. Photograph. Depicts a pile of sand and a large industrial vehicle on Marine Street Beach, looking north.
	Painting (watercolor) by Josephine T. Chase. Depicts sand dunes on Marine Street Beach. "About 1905."
	Photograph. Depicts a young man passing by stairs on the way down to rocks by Nicholson Point. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , September 8, 1990."
	Photograph. Depicts two figures standing somewhere near Nicholson Point at sunset. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , April 3, 1986."
	Photograph. Depicts waves breaking against the southern cliffside at Wipeout Beach.
	Photograph. Depicts a large wave breaking off the cliffside southwest of the People's Wall Traverse.
Point Mencinger & Vicinity	
	Photograph. Depicts several beachgoers visiting the remains of Cathedral Rock at South Casa Beach during low tide, looking north.
	Photograph (colorized). Depicts South Casa Beach and the remains of

 Cathedral Rock, looking south. "About 1925."
Photograph. Depicts several people sitting atop the cliffs just south of
South Casa Beach. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , May 8, 1986."
Photograph. Depicts the side of former Cathedral Rock and the
surrounding shoreline at South Casa Beach, looking southeast.
Photograph. Depicts Wipeout Beach and People's Wall from the
Wedding Bowl (Cuvier Park).
Photograph. Depicts Wipeout Beach and South Casa Beach, looking
north.
Photograph (colorized). Depicts the remains of Cathedral Rock at
South Casa Beach, looking South.
Photograph. Depicts a small bench overlooking Wipeout Beach,
looking north.
Photograph. Depicts a male painter painting the view from South Casa
Beach, looking south.
Photograph. Depicts Coast Blvd from the Casa de Mañana, looking
northwest.
Photograph. Depicts the southern cliffside at Children's Pool beach.
Photograph. Depicts the southern chilside at children's Pool beach. Photograph. Depicts Children's Pool, looking west. "1931."
Photograph. Depicts Children's Pool during rough waters, looking northeast.
Photograph. Depicts a man and two others standing on a small cliff
east of Point Mencinger, the breakwater notably absent, looking west.
Before 1932.
Photograph. Depicts Point Mencinger, the breakwater notably absent,
looking west. What appears to be three cars or carriages can be seen.
Photograph. Depicts two young boys, one holding what appears to be a
fishing rod, atop the cliffs east of Point Mencinger.
Photograph (aerial). Depicts the Casa de Mañana and the beach south
of Point Mencinger, looking southwest. The breakwater is notably
absent. "After 1923."
Photograph. Depicts the northern end of South Casa Beach.
Photograph. Depicts the southern rocks at South Casa Beach.
Pair of photographs. #1: Depicts a large wave forming off the northern
rocks at Point La Jolla, looking north.
#2: Depicts the rocky reef southwest of Point Mencinger from South
 Casa Beach, looking northwest.
Pair of photographs. Depict the rocky reef southwest of Point
Mencinger from South Casa Beach, looking west and north.
Photograph. Depicts the remains of Cathedral Rock at South Casa
Beach, looking north.
Photograph. Depicts the remains of Cathedral Rock at South Casa
Beach, looking south.
Photograph. Depicts the remains of Cathedral Rock at South Casa
Beach, looking north. Two figures can be seen atop the cliffs.

Photograph. Depicts three people on the cliffs above South Casa Bea at high tide, looking north. "1920's."	ch
Photograph. Depicts a small shoddy cottage somewhere in the vicin of Point Mencinger, looking south.	ty
Series of photographs (5). Four depict the rocks at South Casa Beach looking south. Another photo depicts the northern shoreline from Coast Walk Trail by Devil's Slide.	,
Shell Beach	
Photograph. Depicts a woman on Shell Beach, Seal Rock in the background, looking southwest.	
Photograph. Depicts Shell Beach and Seal Rock during high tide, looking northeast.	
Photograph (panoramic). Depicts Seal Rock, Shell Beach during low tide, looking northeast.	
Photograph. Depicts a father and his son sitting atop the cliffs east o Shell Beach, both looking out towards Seal Rock.	f
Photograph. Depicts Shell Beach at low tide, looking north. A gazebo can be seen atop the cliffs.	
Photograph. Depicts Shell Beach and Seal Rock, looking northeast.	
Photograph (3 copies). Depicts Shell Beach and Seal Rock, looking northeast. Four sailboats can be seen in the distance.	
Photograph. Depicts Shell Beach and Seal Rock at sunset, looking northeast. A condominium complex can be seen on the far right. February 1987.	
Photograph. Depicts Shell Beach and Seal Rock, looking southwest. "About 1907."	
Photograph. Depicts several dozen pelicans and sea gulls perched on Seal Rock, looking east. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , November 20, 1986."	1
Photograph. Depicts Shell Beach and Seal Rock, with many birds perched on the latter, looking northeast.	
Photograph. Depicts Shell Beach and Seal Rock at high tide, looking northeast.	
Photograph. Depicts a wave breaking off the coast from Shell Beach, looking north.	
La Jolla Cove & Vicinity	
Photograph. Depicts waves breaking on the rocks north of Boomer Beach, looking northeast. "October 15, 1911."	
Photograph. Depicts a large wave off the northern rocks at Point La Jolla.	
Photograph. Depicts white waters just off Point La Jolla, looking northwest.	
Photograph. Depicts a wave breaking against rocks north of Brockto Villa, looking east. "1999."	n
Photograph. Depicts a woman sitting on a bench, with Alligator Hea	1

visible in the distance, looking northwest. "March 1904."
Photograph. Depicts two women on the beach at La Jolla Cove, looking southeast.
Photograph. Depicts the northern caves at La Jolla Cove, A small tent can be seen atop the cliffs.
Photograph. Depicts La Jolla Cove, looking west. A small sea lion can be seen on the far left. "1960's."
 Photograph. Depicts La Jolla Cove from the water, looking west. Pair of photographs. #1: Depicts an early La Jolla Cove from atop Alligator Head, looking east. #2 (mounted on rear): Depicts the interior living room of South
Moulton Villa. Photograph. Depicts a highly crowded La Jolla Cove, looking southeast. The second bath house can be seen.
Photograph. Depicts around a dozen male surfers running into the water at La Jolla Cove, looking southeast. Many spectators and a referee can be seen.
Series of photographs (6). Depict La Jolla Cove, Alligator Head, and the neighboring cliffsides from a variety of angles. The other 2 photos depict cottages on the hillside and the beach by Point Mencinger.
Photograph. Depicts the eastern cliffsides of La Jolla Cove.
Photograph. Depicts cottages on the hillside just south of La Jolla Cove, looking west. "1906."
Photograph. Depicts several large trees at Scripps Park, looking northeast.
Photograph. Depicts the cliffsides east of La Jolla Cove, along with a paved Coast Blvd, looking southeast. "c. 1930's."
Pair of photographs. #1: Depicts a wave breaking against the northern rocks at Point La Jolla, looking north. #2: Depicts waves along an unidentified shoreline.
Photograph. Depicts a steam yacht from the northern rocks at Point La Jolla, looking north.
Photograph (postcard). Depicts a sea gull flying low while a wave breaks along the northern rocks at Point La Jolla, looking north. Photograph. Depicts white waters on the rocky cliffside just east of La Jolla Cove, looking east.
Photograph. Depicts a wave forming on a foggy day, just east of La Jolla Cove.
Photograph. Depicts a wave breaking along the rocks north of Point La Jolla, looking east. "1909."
Pair of photographs. #1: Depicts white waters by rocky cliffside just east of La Jolla Cove. "About 1905."
#2: Caption: "Cliffs near Cathedral Rock, about 1905." Photograph. Depicts an older woman playing with a young boy at La
Jolla Cove, looking southeast.

Pair of photographs. #1: Depicts two women in dresses standing on the rocky reef at Point La Jolla, looking east. "1910's." #2: Depicts two women in swimwear in shallow ocean water. "1910 Three greeting cards with colorized photographs attached to cover. Caves and Cove.)'s"
Sea Caves & Vicinity	
Photograph. Depicts the northern coastline and Devil's Slide from Coast Walk. "1980."	
Photograph. Depicts the coastline from atop Devil's Slide, looking northeast. "1921."	
Photograph. Depicts Devil's Slide from Coast Walk, looking east. "September 1986."	
Photograph. Depicts the bridge over Devil's Slide and the northern coastline from Coast Walk.	
Photograph. Depicts La Jolla Cove and neighboring cliffs from Goldf Point, looking northwest. The biological station can be seen. 1905 – 1907.	
Photograph. Depicts two boys and a woman atop the distal end of Goldfish Point, looking northeast.	
Photograph. Depicts a boy standing atop the distal end of Goldfish Point, looking northeast.	
Photograph. Depicts 5 women and a man walking along the proximate end of Goldfish Point, looking west.	al
Photograph. Depicts the sea cave underneath Goldfish Point, lookin northeast. "1904."	g
Photograph. Depicts a strong wave breaking against Goldfish Point, looking east. A woman can be seen atop the cliffs. "c. 1910's."	
Photograph. Depicts the caves and the shoreline from Goldfish Poin looking east. "c. 1920's"	
Pair of photographs. Depict the rocky beach and inland shrubbery v of Princess St during high and low tide, looking west. The caves are also visible.	
Photograph. Depicts La Jolla Cove and neighboring cliffs from Goldf Point, looking northeast. "1910."	ish
Photograph (aerial). Depicts the caves and surrounding shoreline fr Torrey Pines Rd, looking northeast.	om
Pair of photographs. Depict the rocky beach east of Devil's Slide.	
Series of photographs (5). Depict waves, the caves, Shell Beach, an inside shot of Sunny Jim Cave, and a panoramic photo including La	
Jolla Cove and Goldfish Point. 1906 – 1907.	on
Series of photographs (3). #1: Depicts several dozen people seated the cliffside west of Goldfish Point. "c. 1920's."	011
#2: Depicts the shoreline east of Devil's Slide, looking east.	
#3: Depicts the shoreline east of Devil's Slide, looking west.	

	Photograph. Depicts four men on a wooden rowboat passing by the caves from Goldfish Point, looking southeast.
	Photograph. Depicts the caves and neighboring shoreline from Princess St, looking west.
	Photograph (colorized). Depicts the caves and neighboring shoreline from Princess St, looking west.
	Photograph. Depicts a small cottage around Coast Walk, looking northeast towards Scripps Pier.
	Photograph. Depicts 3 women, identified by caption as "Estell Priest Filson," "Mrs. Shroeder," and "Hattie Priest," on the cliffs by Devil's Slide, looking northeast. "1910."
	Photograph. Depicts the beach and cliffs west of Princess St from Coast Walk Trail, looking east.
	Photograph. Depicts a steam yacht and four other sail boats on the waters northeast of Goldfish Point. "June 5, 1950."
	Photograph. Depicts a man and a woman standing on cliffs somewhere around Princess St, looking west.
	Photograph. Depicts Goldfish Point and a cottage on the surrounding hillside, looking southeast. "1916."
	Photograph. Depicts Devil's Slide and shoreline from Coast Walk, looking east.
La Jolla Shores & Northward	
	Photograph. Caption: "Birdseye view of La Jolla from the Biological Grade [looking southeast]." Scripps Pier is visible. "1920 – 1930."
	Photograph. Depicts a male jogger running on the beach at La Jolla Shores, looking north. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , December 4, 1986."
	Photograph. Depicts a sunset from La Jolla Shores, looking southwest. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , November 6, 1986."
	Photograph. Depicts several dozen catamarans on the beach at La Jolla Shores, looking north. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , January 1, 1987."
	Photograph. Depicts several men playing beach tennis at La Jolla Shores, looking northwest. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , April 10, 1986."
	Photograph. Depicts La Jolla Shores from Biological Grade, looking south. "About 1905."
	Photograph. Depicts La Jolla Shores from Point Mencinger, looking northeast. Only a single building is visible.
	Photograph. Depicts La Jolla Shores from a high vantage point, looking north. "April 22, 1943."
	Pair of photographs. Depict a highly crowded La Jolla Shores Beach and Kellogg Park. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , April 3, 1986."
	Photograph. Depicts La Jolla Shores and Scripps Pier from Biological Grade, looking southwest.
	Pair of photographs. Depict La Jolla Shores under a cloudy sky, looking southwest.

Photograph. Depicts around half a dozen beachgoers in the water at La Jolla Shores. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , April 4, 1986."
Pair of photographs. #1: Depicts a sparsely populated La Jolla Shores and the northern coastline.
#2: Depicts the caves and neighboring shoreline, looking west. 1905 – 1907.
Photograph. Depicts a catamaran breaching a wave just off La Jolla Shores beach, looking east. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , June 19, 1986."
Photograph. Depicts several small pebbles washed up on La Jolla Shores Beach, looking southwest.
Photograph. Depicts a distant La Jolla Shores from under a tree canopy, looking southwest.
Photograph. Depicts the cliffs by Torrey Pines City Beach from the cliffs above the mushroom beach house, looking north.
Photograph (negative). Depicts the cliffs by Torrey Pines City Beach, looking north.
Photograph. Depicts the northern cliffs from the beach just north of Scripps Pier. "1945."
Photograph. Depicts two men and a small child at a rocky beach, looking south towards Scripps Pier.
Photograph. Depicts the northern cliffs by Torrey Pines City Beach. "September 1958."
Photograph. Depicts the hillside east of Biological Grade, looking east. "1920's."
Photograph. Depicts an early La Jolla Shores from Coast Walk Trail. Photograph. Depicts the shoreline by N Torrey Pines Rd from Torrey Pines State Reserve, looking north.
Pair of photographs. Depict two women on La Jolla Shores beach. "About 1910's."
Photograph. Depicts the cliffs along Torrey Pines City Beach, looking northeast.
Series of photographs (5). Depict an unidentified rocky shoreline (slate), possibly Point Loma. Pair of photographs. Depict an unidentified rocky shoreline (slate),
possibly Point Loma. Photograph. Depicts a man in a suit on an unidentified rocky shoreline, possibly Point Loma.
Photograph. Depicts an unidentified rocky shoreline. "About 1905."
Photograph. Depicts coastal cottages from La Jolla Natural Park (Mt. Soledad), looking northwest.
Photograph. Depicts an unidentified beach, looking out to sea.
Photograph. Depicts a seagull perched upon a bas-relief rock sculpture, looking out to sea. "June 5, 1950."

	Photograph. Depicts two young girls at a sandy beach, possibly Marine Street Beach. "April 1903."
	Photograph. Depicts a large rock formation silhouetted against a setting sun. "About 1903."
	Photograph. Depicts a wave forming off a rocky outcropping. "About 1905."
	Photograph. Depicts a wave breaking against a rocky cliffside. "About 1905."
	Photograph (panoramic). Depicts five people standing around a cliffside, looking out to sea.
	Photograph. Depicts a large wave forming off a beach, with rocks in the foreground. "About 1905."
	Photograph. Depicts a wave breaking against a rocky cliffside.
	Photograph. Depicts three rectangular stone structures on a beach. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , November 16, 1987."
	Photograph. Depicts a man walking along a dirt path, looking southwest towards the Village of La Jolla. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , December 14, 1989."
	Photograph. Depicts a shirtless man pointing towards a chain link fence along the shoreline. " <i>La Jolla Light,</i> August 30, 1990."
	Painting by "David Rymar". Depicts several beachgoers tanning on a rocky beach. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , May 25, 1989."
	Photograph. Depicts the artificial lagoon at the La Jolla Beach and Tennis Club. "1987."
	Pair of photographs. Depicts male surfers surfing. " <i>La Jolla Light,</i> October 24, 1985" and " <i>La Jolla Light,</i> November 7, 1985."
	Photograph. Depict four people and an unidentified shoreline (possibly Point Loma).
	Photograph. Depicts a rocky beach and neighboring cliffsides (possibly Point Loma).
	Photograph (panoramic). Depicts cottages at the Village of La Jolla from about Mar Ave, looking northwest. "1916."
	Photograph. Depicts a wave forming off a rocky shoreline, looking out to sea.
	Photograph. Depicts two people sitting on a bench somewhere along Coast Blvd, looking out to sea. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , November 27, 1986."
	Photograph (2 copies). Depicts a rock carving at a beach, looking inland.
	Photograph with caption: "In South La Jolla, a fisherwoman perches on the surf-carved rocks []"
	Photograph on Board. Seagulls on rock with ocean.
Newspaper Articles	or april of 2 out at 0 out of the other of the other
	Newspaper article. "Bluff trail reclaimed." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . March 28, 1991.

Newspaper article. "Locals only': Beach access or lack thereof." <i>La Jolla</i>
<i>Light</i> . August 27, 1992. Newsletter (front page). <i>Sea Scoop Newsletter</i> . Vol. II, No. 1. Fall 1992.
Newspaper article. "Cousteau saluted by Casa Cove diving memorial."
La Jolla Village News. August 7, 1997.
Newspaper article (original and photocopy). "Combing the Coastline."
La Jolla Light. July 25, 1985.
Newspaper article. "Plans to sea as 'mysterious' as the ocean."
Newspaper article. "Public and private: Where do you draw the line? –
Coastal issues highlight inherent conflict of rights of individuals." "La
Jolla Light, October 21, 1982."
Newspaper article. "Residents oppose stairway: Shoreline access
project postponed." "La Jolla Light, September 30, 1982."
Newspaper article. "Tiny red crabs invade La Jolla Beaches:
Phenomenon attributed to warmer-than-usual Pacific." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . May 19, 1983.
Newspaper article. "City says \$18,000 too steep for beach shack." " <i>La</i>
Jolla Light, February 24, 1983."
Newspaper article. "Crabs crowd out bathers at La Jolla beaches." "La
Jolla Light, May 31, 1984."
Newspaper article. "Steps being built to Scripps Beach." "La Jolla Light,
April 12, 1984."
Newspaper article. "Exploring San Diego: La Jolla." <i>San Diego Tribune</i> . May 19, 1987.
Letter to the editor. "This time, don't replace ugly buoys." "La Jolla
 Light, February 4, 1988."
Letter to the editor. "Don't fool with Mother Nature." "La Jolla Light,
February 4, 1988."
Newspaper article. "More than man at work on La Jolla: Nature's
remodeling our coastline." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "February 8, 1990."
Newspaper article. "Shoreline evolution documented." " <i>La Jolla Light</i> ,
February 9, 1990."
Newspaper article (incomplete). "La Jollans Inc. studies paths to []." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "January 19, 1981."
Newspaper article (incomplete). "Heading for the beach? What []." La
Jolla Light. "February 26, 1981."
Newspaper article (editorial). "The ocean belongs to all the people." <i>La</i>
Jolla Light. February 5, 1981.
Newspaper article. "Pay \$10 for a free city parking space near La Jolla's
beaches? That's what some early-rising entrepreneurs are getting
people to do at the Shores." La Jolla Light. "September 24, 1987."
Newspaper article. "Light Looks." La Jolla Light. December 25, 1980.
Newspaper article. "Seawall plans are approved." "January 11, 1979."
Newspaper article. "Light Looks: A few of our favorites." <i>La Jolla Light</i> .
 October 25, 1979.

	Newspaper article. "La Jollans Sue for 'Beach Rights'." " <i>La Jolla Light,</i> June 7, 1956."
	Newspaper article. "Citizens to Bring Local Suit." " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , May 24, 1956."
	Newspaper article. "Building Delayed Pending Tide Ruling: La Jollans And Builders Agree To Injunction On Property Dispute." " <i>San Diego</i> <i>Union</i> , June 8, 1957."
	Newspaper article. "Trial Opens In La Jolla Beach Case: Developers Intended Bluff As Property Line, Surveyor Says." " <i>San Diego Union,</i> June 12, 1956."
	Newspaper article. "Compromise Ends La Jolla Beach Suit: Contractor, Plaintiffs Accept Ocean Bluff As Property Line." " <i>San Diego Union</i> , June 13, 1956."
	Newspaper article. "Beach Property Line Settled Here." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . June 14, 1956.
	Newspaper article. "More mini-beaches urged for La Jolla." "May 10, 1973."
	Newspaper Page. "Our Natural Landmarks, Can They Be Saved? Coastline threatened by Mother Nature, local people say it's 'worth saving.'" 1975.
Miscellaneous Documents	
	Report. "Report on Type of Ordinance for Preservation of Beaches." Signed by Tam Deering. March 28, 1927.
	Report. "Draft Ordinance Prohibiting Glass Drinking Containers on the Beaches." <i>City of San Diego</i> . August 26, 1977.
	Series of reports, letters, and CA Senate Bill. Re: SB 453, which would create grants from the state to local municipalities for public beach services. March 3 thru May 6, 1977.
	Poem (handwritten) by Elizabeth Budington Allan. "Oh! Restless, troubled Ocean! []"
	Document. "Notice of Preparation of a Draft Master Environmental Impact Report: Coastal Erosion Control Projects." <i>City of San Diego</i> . November 26, 1997.
	Document. "Recirculated Notice of Preparation of a Draft Environmental Impact Report: Coastal Erosion Control Projects." <i>City</i> <i>of San Diego</i> . October 20, 1998.
	Document. "An Ordinance Amending Chapter VI, Article 3, of the San Diego Municipal Code []" <i>San Diego City Council</i> . August 24, 1977.